Minutes of the NC CPS Training Committee Meeting
June 26, 2007

NC Child Passenger Safety Training Committee

Meeting Minutes

June 26, 2007

Members present:  Betty Johnsey, Bill Hall, Linda Wiandt, Claudia Summers, Kathy Mellown, Robin Deal, Amy Krise, Ryan Jackson, Kevin Hennelly, David Poythress, Angie Gregg, Stacey Graves

Others Present:  Renee Harris
Members Not Present:  Mark Dillingham, Irene Godinez, Myron Waddell, Kelly Ransdell

Meeting called to order by Chair Johnsey at 10:07 am
Minutes

Reviewed minutes; corrections made; revisions approved.

Motion to approve made by David; seconded by Linda

New Safe Kids CPST Curriculum/Class Logistics
Bill discussed new curriculum.  He forwarded comments from Colorado to the CPS Instructor Listserv for review.  Local classes have been taught in Pitt, Buncombe and Cabarrus Counties, with the main differences including that all instructors are needed the entire time - there is no down time for instructors and scheduling days are different (3/4 or 4 ½ days).  Bill stated that in review of the course rosters and so far everyone has passed the “new” courses.  Again, there will need to be active participation by all the instructors.  Robin asked if instructors wishing to help one or two days of a class if that would still be possible – Bill stated it would be difficult to accommodate instructors to help the class.  Instructors will need to be present at instructor pre- meeting as well.  There is a lot of “team” teaching.  Claudia questioned if the students have absorbed the information – Bill stated yes and Betty emphasized that students appear more comfortable in the course due to the practical nature of the class.  Bill stated instructors will know who passed and who didn’t immediately after class.  Angie suggested stock paper to print off certificates.
Bill shared the list of current NC techs as of 6/25/07 by last name and by county and one of current/expired by last name and by county.  It will be posted in the near future on www.buckleupnc.org.  There are 60 + current instructors in NC with a core of 20-30 actively instructing.  Instructor pay is still $1000 per class, since pre-meeting is required but pay may change with reduced days of class.  Mentored Techs are reimbursed for room/board.  No funds are set aside for Tech Assistants.
OSFM requested FY08 (Oct to Sept) GHSP funds for 10 Certification classes, plus other classes and training.  Funding may be dependant on NHTSA SAFETY LEI or Highway Safety Funds.  No date set on if/when OSFM will get funds.
NHTSA motor vehicle law requirement have been met by NC for funds per Don Nail (NHTSA letter received).
The committee discussed San Antonio CPS Instructor meeting regarding new curriculum.  There was a need in the sessions on how to better deliver the material, better teaching techniques, and policies.

CPS Training Trailers have a current need for copies of “CPS” section of vehicle manufacturer manuals, as well as LATCH manuals for students.
Instructor Candidate/Mentored Technician Policies
Linda stated changes to the policies are based on the minimum amount of NC Basic classes offered.  The revised the guidelines with changes discussed during the meeting are attached, per Linda (hard copy in Training Committee minutes notebook).  The committee discussed combining NC and national guidelines and simplifying the process.  Linda will update the guidelines once again with revisions.  Follow up discussion will include the combination guidelines and applications.  
Committee will post sample “mini” curriculums for use by CPST or Instructors to utilize as CPS presentations to the public (non-certification course)
Membership & Meetings
Invitation was presented to Vickie Whitlatch to represent Special Populations on the Committee and she accepted.  Although she could not be present today, she has been added to the listserv.
GHSP has encouraged quarterly meetings, and Bill suggested bi-monthly meetings.  We will begin to hold meetings every other month, due to the travel costs of members.  Angie suggested conference call meetings.  Amy questioned cost of meetings and where additional funds could be obtained (for meetings and the conference).  Angie stated Kelly would have budget answers.
July, Sept and November meetings will be potential conference calls.

Per Betty - new member applications will be reviewed by members leaving the committee and will have nominations prepared by the August meeting.
Officer election/By-Laws

The committee discussed changes to the By-Laws in order to allow for vacant positions to be filled.  Ryan motioned to accept the proposed changes, Kathy seconded.  Quorum was present and motion passed 8-1.
Eligible for nominations for Chair-elect:  Linda, Kathy, Mark, Claudia, and David

Nominated:
Mark, Kathy, and Claudia
Renee calculated the votes:  Mark (1), Kathy (5), Claudia (3)
Kathy will serve as Chair-elect.  Claudia is to remain Secretary.
NC Basic Awareness revision

The committee discussed revisions to the curriculum.  The committee discussed modules targeting seat types, clinic information, program goals, etc.  The sub-committee has not currently discussed changes to the curriculum and will discuss and further prepare information regarding changes to bring back to the group.
Refresher/Update Revision

Laws need to be updated on the Refresher, as does some of the terminology.  The sub-committee will review and provide proposed changes to the committee.
2008 Conference

Proposed conference:
	WED
	7-8
	8-9:15 am
	9:15-10:30 am
	10:45-12 pm
	12-1 pm
	1:15-2:30 pm
	2:45-4 pm
	4–8 pm
	8 pm

	
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	Open
Registration
	Committee

Meeting?

	THURS
	7-8
	8-9:15 am
	9:15-10:30 am
	10:45-12 pm
	12-1 pm
	1:15-2:30 pm
	2:45-4 pm
	4–8 pm
	8 pm

	
	Late Registr
	Breakfast/

Brief welcome
	Session I
	Session II
	LUNCH
	Session III
	Session IV
	
	

	FRI
	7-8 am
	8-9:00 am
	10:30-11

Check out
	12:15 -1:30 pm
	1:45-3 pm
	3 pm
	3-5 pm
	

	
	
	
	9:15 – 10:30 am
	11:-12:15
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Late Registr
	Breakfast
	Session V
	Session VI
	LUNCH
	Session VII
	END
	Committee

Wrap-up?
	


Session suggestions:

· Instructor update:  new curriculum, instructor candidate process, new NC curriculums

· Senior Checker or Clinic set up/duties

· No overwhelming negative comments on 2007 sessions.
Conference Sub-committee:

Lead - Amy

Claudia

Stacey
Ryan

Angie

Kathy

Linda
Amy to create e-mail & have Bill send conference volunteer/sub-committee volunteers and session requests to all Techs.  Sub-committee will discuss and plan the conference.
New CPS Poster

The committee discussed various poster suggestions with changes to Charlotte’s poster for use across the state - 4 Steps for Kids suggested, buckleupnc.org website, and space for local information to be added.
SKW Checklists- statewide use

Kelly has discussed with SK Worldwide the idea of processing NC data, if we go to one checklist.  They have not returned an answer.  There is a need to find out if the NC Buckle Up report will continue to reflect ethnicity, if the checklists do not reflect this information – how else to acquire such information (for inspections, not distributions, since the NC distribution form reflects that information).
NHTSA/CPST

Nicole Nason did complete the CPST class, as the 1st NHTSA director to do so.

OTHER

Bill discussed the 25th Anniversary of the NC CPS Law celebration with NC Academy of Pediatrics for the state legislators June 14.
Attachments:  NC CPS Basic Awareness Curriculum Guidelines.
Next meeting July – conference call
Next planned meeting in Raleigh on August
Meeting adjourned at 2:40 pm
Minutes by Amy R. Krise
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